Holy Spirit Catholic School Home and School Association Agenda April 4, 2017

- I. Meeting Called to Order
- II. Opening Prayer
- III. Review and Acceptance of Previous Meeting Minutes
- IV. Review and Acceptance of Treasurer's Report
- V. Old Business
 - a. Havana Nights Auction & Gala
- VI. New Business
 - a. Spring Rummage Sale
 - b. New HSA Board Nominations
 - c. Spring Program Reception
- VII. Lead Teacher's Report
- VIII. Superintendent's Report
- IX. Closing Prayer

Holy Spirit Catholic School Home & School Association Meeting – April, 4 2017 Previous Meeting Minutes

http://rshscs.com (enter your PIP hours online)

Members Present

Brian Rummel, Tricia Cloyd, Kelly Kennedy, Teresa Skorcz, Linda Marcos, Ali Goldman, Sr Ma Benedict, Sr Ma Helen, Jennifer Miller, Carrie Legerski, Renae Mivshek, Jennifer St Marie, Kiele Jensen, Heidi Frandsen, Carl Frandsen, Amber Kramer, Amy Copsey, Leah Isaacson, Stephanie Wallendorf, Maria Macias, Rachel Denker, Jennifer French, Lupe Pacheco

Meeting was called to order at 7:03p.m. By Brian, members present were Brian, Tricia, Ali and Kiele.

Opening Prayer: Brian Rummel led opening prayer.

Review and acceptance of previous meeting minutes:

The minutes from the Feb. meeting were read. A motion to accept was made by Amber Kramer, and second by Jennifer Miller. All members present were in favor, none opposed.

Review and acceptance of previous treasure report:

The treasurer's report was read. A motion to accept was made by Jennifer Miller, and second by Stephanie Wallendorf. All members present were in favor, none opposed.

Old Business:

Catholic Schools Week was briefly discussed; Brian said he felt it was a success. He went through the different activities that the students participated in and said it was a fun week. Brian also thanked all of the parents for their time volunteering.

New Business:

Teresa spoke about the upcoming auction & gala, saying it was "crunch time". She explained how important the event was to the school and said there would be a lot of information coming home in the coming weeks. There had been a lot of donations coming in, and the class baskets were coming together nicely. She said there were just 25 event tickets left, and also that Linda's son needed 10 people to help serve and they would like to have alumni of the school help with that if possible. She mentioned that the Holiday Inn had a block of rooms reserved for \$75 each if anyone was interested, and that more silent auction items were needed. Lots of PIP hour opportunities available, and that they would really need lots of help on the 24th!!

Brian talked about the upcoming Spring Rummage Sale on April 20th. He said volunteers would be needed, and that it would be the last opportunity to earn PIP hours for this school year.

Lead Teacher's Report:

Mrs. Marcos started by saying that in-school registration would start that week. She said that it was very important to register as soon as possible so we know the budget and curriculum needs for the upcoming school year. There would be no raise in tuition for next year, and class size would remain at a maximum of 16 students. She reminded everyone to remember the referral program for new families.

March 17th would be the end of 3rd quarter and report cards would be going home.

All School Mass was scheduled for March 19^{th} @ 9:30 am. There will be one more All School Mass in April and that will be all for this school year.

Mrs. Marcos ended by saying that the book fair for this year had been a success. Even though there wasn't quite as much money raised, the teacher's received a lot of new books for their classrooms.

Superintendent's Report

Fr. Glen said that as a reminder as we enter the Lenten Season, it is a wonderful time to prepare for the celebration of Easter. Take time to do something extra, and something prayerful as a family. Try not to dismiss Lent but instead immerse yourself for the spiritual giving. He reminded parents to bring children to Mass on Sundays as not to deprive them or yourselves of receiving the Eucharist. He asked that everyone try to attend The Stations of the Cross because it is a wonderful way to enter into the Lenten Season.

Closing Prayer - Fr. Glen lead the closing prayer @ 7:23pm.